
Letter from the Chair
Summer 2024

Dear HAA Community:

It is a joy to come together to celebrate the extraordinary culmination of the
2023-24 academic year, and I take this time to acknowledge Professor Laurie
Monahan, who led for the last three plus years as chair. We wish her the best in
her recent retirement, and the joys and rhythms of the calendar year beyond
the strictures of the quarter system.

I am pleased and excited to welcome you to our summer edition newsletter,
which showcases the many accomplishments of our students and faculty. Our
department has been hard at work pursuing research and learning
opportunities both near to home, such as an undergraduate field trip to LA
MOCA, spearheaded by Professor Carole Paul and Dr. Jeff O’Brien, curator of
our Image Resource Center and Center for Object-Based Research and
Learning, and far, such as the many talks and presentations our faculty have
given abroad, such as Professor Richard Wittman, who has given talks all over
Europe this past year, promoting his new book, Saint Paul's Outside the Walls
(Cambridge University Press, 2023). Professor Swati Chattopadhyay also
published a new book, Small Spaces: Recasting the Infrastructure of Empire
(Bloomsbury Academic Press, 2023). Further, our emeritus faculty are also very
active: congratulations is in order to Emeritus Professor Jeanette Favrot Peterson,
who is part of an international research team at the Getty Research Institute
that has just launched a digital humanities project, the Digital Florentine Codex,
offering access to a primary art historical source that documents the Nahua
(Aztec) world.
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